BOROUGH OF KETTERING

TENANTS’ FORUM

Meeting held – 11th October 2012
Present:
Councillors Bain, Bellamy, Derbyshire, Henson, Brown and Don
Tenant Representatives:
Colin Medlycott (Chair)
Martyn Lund (Highfield Road)

Lynne Lund  (Highfield Road)

Brian Kimpton (Counties)

George Grummett (Silver Service Forum)
Annette Wildes (Harrington)

Stephen Panther (Sackville St)

Gloria Tubb (Grange)

Josephine Copson (Counties)

Trevor Nash (Counties)

Jim French (Desborough)

Mark Gudyer (Highfield Road)

Moira Brown (Highfield Road)

Also Present:
John Conway (Head of Housing)

Linda Nash (Housing)

Anne Coulson (Housing)

Leona Mantle (Housing)
Rachel Paling (Committee Administrator)

12.TF.28
APOLOGIES

Apologies for absence were received from Susan Milne, Cynthia Bishop, Neil Bradley and Brent Woodford.
12.TF.29 
DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST


None
12.TF.30
MINUTES

RESOLVED
that the minutes of the meeting held on 13th September 2012 be approved as a correct record and signed by the Chair.

12.TF.31
MATTERS ARISING

None
12.TF.32
MATTERS RAISED BY TENANTS’ FORUM REPRESENTATIVES

In relation to dog fouling in Ashley, it was reported that signs had been put up in the village and the Environmental Wardens had been patrolling, but to date nothing had been detected.  The Forum was also advised that the signs had been taken down the following day after they had been put up.
12.TF.33
TENANTS OVERVIEW AND SCRUTINY PANEL- ACTION PLAN

A presentation was given by Leona Mantle, Tenancy Services Manager and Martyn Lund.


A brief overview of the application, interview and selection process that the panel members went through, was given.
The first meeting of the newly formed Tenants’ Overview and Scrutiny Panel (TOSP) on Thursday 27th October 2012 was attended by six members. A member of the Silver Service was still required.  

At this meeting Martyn Lund was elected Chair for the coming year and Colin Medlycott was elected Deputy Chair for the year.

Stephen Panther put himself forward as another volunteer to the panel.

The Panel had requested information on a number of areas within Housing Services to enable them to develop an Action Plan for the forthcoming year. These areas were:

· Repairs Satisfaction

· Introductory Tenancies 

· Complaints

· Tenancy Enforcement/ASB

· Rent Arrears collection and readiness for Welfare Reform 

· HomeMove
· Connect
It was noted that the Homelessness Strategy was going to the Executive meeting for approval on 17th October 2012.
12.TF.34
TENANCY FORUM CODE OF CONDUCT
A report had been submitted asking the Forum members to discuss the Tenants’ Forum representatives Code of Conduct and to suggest any amendments that may be needed to reflect the changing role of the Forum.
The members went into discussion for twenty minutes and were asked to consider the following topics:

· Individual Views

· Cross-Talking

· Confidentiality

The following comments were noted:
Individual Views
· It was acceptable to have conflicting views

· Respect everyone’s opinion

· Chair to take control of the meeting/discussions if they get out of hand
· Clauses 1.3, 2.1, 2.2, 3.2 of the draft Code of Conduct document (App B) were regarded as relevant.
Cross Talking
· Chair would have discretion to stop
· Cross talker may have a valid point but this should be made at the appropriate time and not for example in the middle of a presentation

· Clauses 2.1 and 3.3 were regarded as relevant

Confidentiality
· Anything that is heard should not be repeated
· At a formal meeting there can be a lot of information available and any confidential information should not be brought to a public meeting

It was suggested that a clause could be included in respect of Internet and Social Media conduct.  This idea could be pursued further by the Tenants’ Overview and Scrutiny Panel.

It was suggested that new tenants should be advised how and why the meetings are run, when attending their induction.
12.TF.35
CONNECT


The next edition was in progress of being compiled and was to include :-
· Welfare Reform

· Gardening Competition Presentation
· Local Events and What’s On

· Tenants’ Overview and Scrutiny Panel updates
The section ‘Ask Gerry’ was to be changed to ‘Did you know?’.

12.TF.36
SILVER SERVICE FORUM


Nothing to report
12.TF.37
ANY OTHER BUSINESS


The Association for Retained Council Housing (ARCH) had held their annual tenants conference at Kettering Conference Centre, which was reported as a very successful day. 120 delegates from all over the country attended and were welcomed by the Mayor, John Conway and Martyn Lund.  A number of workshops were held during the day and ideas and views were swapped between representatives.  
It was reported that consideration was being given to the collection date for direct debits in relation to the new Welfare Reform payments.
12.TF.38
PRIZE DRAW

The winner of the prize draw was Jim French.
12.TF.39
DATE OF NEXT MEETING


It was noted that the next meeting at the Council Offices would take place on 8th November 2012.

(The meeting started at 6.30 pm and ended at 7.55 pm)

Signed …………………………………………..

Chair
rap
Tenants Forum No. 4
11.10.12

